LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 83RD LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

February 25, 2013
TO: Honorable Larry Phillips, Chair, House Committee On Transportation
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB519 by Zerwas (Relating to making a voluntary contribution to the donor registry
when registering a motor vehicle or applying for a driver's license or personal
identification certificate.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Transportation Code to require the county tax assessor-collector and the
Department of Public Safety (DPS) to remit on a monthly basis voluntary contributions collected
on behalf of the Glenda Dawson Donate Life-Texas Registry to the nonprofit organization
administering the registry for use by the nonprofit to manage the organization’s registry.

Note, this bill would not amend Chapter 692A.020(i) of the Health and Safety Code,

which requires the county tax assessor-collector and DPS to remit voluntary contributions
collected on behalf of the Glenda Dawson Donate Life-Texas Registry to the Texas Comptroller of
Public Accounts. The same section also requires the funds be disbursed to the nonprofit
organization under the terms of the contract between the Department of State Health Services
(DSHS) and the nonprofit organization.

The bill is effective September 1,2013, unless it receives a vote of two-thirds of all members
elected to each house.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 304 Comptroller of Public Accounts, 405 Department of Public Safety, 537
State Health Services, Department of

LBB Staff: UP, AG, Al, JAW
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